





The solid black line indicates the current route of northbound vessels from Puget Sound to Vancouver,
BC and transits through the proposed buffer zone from Pile Point to Bellevue Point. Adoption of the
WPZ and buffer zone will require northbound vessels to transit west of their normal route to a new
route illustrated by the dashed blue line. This deviation will have the following impacts:

1. Anorthbound vessel (Vessel 1) will be required to deviate from the IMO established traffic
separation scheme (TSS) and cross through the traffic separation zone.

2. Anorthbound vessel (Vessel 1) will come in closer proximity to southbound vessels (Vessel 2)
destined for Puget Sound, reducing the closest point of approach (CPA) and reducing the safe
operating distance in an area of strong currents.

3. Anorthbound vessel (Vessel 1) will come in closer proximity to northbound vessels (Vessel 3)
inbound from Brotchie, reducing the CPA and safe operating distance. It will complicate the
situation further if at the same time there is a southbound vessel (Vessel 2} bound for Puget
Sound. This is an area where vessels commonly overtake and we can experience numerous
crossing vessels during the summer months.

4. A northbound vessel (Vessel 4) will transit west of its normal route from Bellevue Point to
Mitchel Point bringing the vessel in closer proximity to the southbound vessels (Vessel 5),
encroaching on the southbound lane and reducing the CPA and safe operating distance. The
WPZ and buffer zone further reduce a narrow waterway which already does not have sufficient
room to allow for a traffic separation zone.

5. Southbound vessels (Vessel 5) will transit further to the west bringing the vessels in closer
proximity to Kelp Reefs and generally reduce the room to maneuver for all vessels involved.

6. The area off Bellevue Point towards Kelp Reefs experiences strong cross currents due to the
Gyre that forms during the flood tides. Reducing the navigational room in this area impacts the
safe transit of vessels meeting, overtaking and passing in this area.

Although we applaud the intent behind establishing the WPZ, we strongly oppose any encroachment on
the IMO designated traffic separation scheme which was developed in the interest of safety through
extensive national and international dialogue. The TSS is designed to ensure that shipping can transit
this area as safely as possible which ultimately benefits the environment, marine mammals, and all
stakeholders.

| would be happy to provide any additional information you may require at your convenience.
Respectfully yours,
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